
 

1 | P a g e  
 

Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Wednesday, March 15, 2023 at 4:45 p.m. 
Subject:  Electrical work to occur on William St, Emma St and S. Pershing Ave on March 16  

 
 

Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to you on our activities in support of the RW-21 
groundwater treatment system project and other associated environmental activities. 

Northrop Grumman contractors will conduct electrical work at three of our leak detection system 
manholes located on William Street (at Herman Avenue); Emma Street (between John Street and Park 
Avenue); and on South Pershing Avenue (at Totten Street) on Thursday, March 16, 2023, from 8 a.m. 
to 5 p.m. (weather dependent). You should expect to see several workers and two work vehicles. 
 
We ask that residents and local landscapers avoid parking vehicles within 20 feet of these work zones 
during the daytime work hours. Once the work zone is clear, residents can relocate their vehicles back 
in those areas. 
 
Due to project priorities, we are rescheduling the work that was planned for today on a Verizon/PSEG 
pole located nearest to 111 South Sheridan Avenue and at our leak detection system manhole located 
closest to 113 South Sheridan Avenue. We have removed the work zone traffic cones due to the 
change of schedule. As soon as that revised schedule is available, we will communicate it to you. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik at (516) 754-2645 or 
Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com. 
 
Our project information can be found by visiting www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. Thank you. 
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